
 To know fully and to be fully known!    a letter from our Rector 

 

 

2%-).$%2ȡ 
-ÁÇÇÉÅȭÓ  -ÏÎÔÈÌÙ 

-Fr. Todd 

+ 

states that eventually he ñéshall know fully, 
even as I am fully known.ò  How wonderful it is 
to know that each of us is fully known by Jesus.  
Each of us is fully loved by Him.  There is nev-
er a time in which we are apart from Jesus, 
whether we feel His presence fully at any given 
moment or not. And the work of the Church is 
to continue to strive to realize that connection 
with Jesus and to work to be more connected to 
other followers of Jesus. 

One misconception of larg-
er organizations, especially 
churches, is that it is harder 
to be connected.  Clearly, it 
is difficult to know every-
one, but knowing everyone 
is not the goal.  We are 
called to be connected to 
others, not all others.  The 
church, with its ancient 
liturgies and plethora of 
groups and ministries, may 
be one of the last places 
where true connections can 
be made. 

My challenge to each one 
of you is to strive for deep-
er and more authentic con-
nections at church.  Do not 
wait for someone else, but 
work for connection.  Join a 
ministry.  Invite someone 
you do not know well out to 
lunch or for a cup of coffee.  
Put down the phone, take a 

deep breath, and talk to someone.  Perhaps you 
might begin to know them 
more fully, and you will be 
more fully known by them in 
return. 

I do know this: Jesus will be 
there with you! 
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I have heard the word connection used in the church a 

lot lately.  Not just at Saint Margaretôs, but from the 

mouths of members from other churches and in con-

versations that have taken place with other religious 

leaders.   We are living increasingly in a world in 

which deep connection with one another is becoming 

more difficult.  Technology has given us the illusion 

that we are closer, but I believe that in many ways we 

have never been more distant from each other.  One 

truth that I have experienced in ministry is that wheth-

er we know it or not, each per-

son created by God craves au-

thentic relationships; connection 

with others and connection with 

their Creator. 

If you donôt believe me, I invite 

you to walk into any coffee 

shop.   Sit for a bit and watch 

the people.  Many are by them-

selves, headphones in, working 

on their computers.  What I find 

interesting is not that they are 

there by themselves, but they 

have decided to do their work in 

a public gathering place.  They 

have chosen a venue where they 

know other people are going to 

be.  They are not at home or in 

their office, or in any place of 

solitude. I believe that what 

might be happening is that some 

who are in these coffee shops 

and other community places are 

there specifically because they want to be around 

other people.  They do not want to be alone.  They 

want to be surrounded by others, even if just for a 

moment, before they go on to the rest of their hectic 

day. 

St. Paul understood that a life in Jesus was first and 

foremost a life of connection.  He understood that we 

need connection to each other and connection to Je-

sus.  In his first Letter to the Corinthians, Paul  

 

ñWe are living        
increasingly in a 
world in which deep 
connection with one 
another is becoming 
more difficult.    

Technology has given 
us the illusion that we 
are closer, but I      
believe that in many 
ways we have never 
been more distant 
from each other.ò  

$!9 /& 3%26)#% 

/ÕÔÒÅÁÃÈ .Å×Óȡ 
from Traci Scott,  

StM Outreach Coordinator 
 

Thank you for supporting 
Hearts for Hope in February!  Because of 
you, we have been able to make a huge dona-
tion to Galilee Ministries ($6,000) and give 
$2,500 to our Costa Rica mission team.  Also 
with your help and support, we were recently 
able to package 15,000 meals for Rise 
Against Hunger. 

In May, weôll be doing our annual collection 
for H.E.L.P. Crisis Pregnancy Center.  We 
encourage you all to pick up a baby bottle in 
the narthex and fill it with cash or 
checks.  Donations are due back on Motherôs 
Day, May 14th. 

On May 23, weôll be cooking and serving our 
next meal at the Union County Community 

Shelter.  Cooking is done in ÔÈÅ 3ÔȢ -ÁÒȤ
ÇÁÒÅÔȭÓ ËÉÔÃÈÅÎ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÎ 
ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÔÁËÅÓ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÈÅÌÔÅÒ ÉÎ -ÏÎȤ
ÒÏÅȢ  7Å ÁÌÓÏ ÎÅÅÄ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÔÏ ÂÁËÅ ÃÏÏËÉÅÓ 
ÏÒ ÂÒÏ×ÎÉÅÓ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÄÅÓÓÅÒÔȢ  +ÁÒÅÎ 
3ÃÈÁÐÈÏÒÓÔ ÃÏÏÒÄÉÎÁÔÅÓ ÔÈÉÓ ÅǟÏÒÔ ÆÏÒ ÕÓ 
ÁÎÄ ÓÈÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÔÁËÉÎÇ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐÓ 
ÓÏÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÅÁÃÈ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÙ ÓÏȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÂÅ 
ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÌÏÏË ÏÕÔ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÁÔ ÁÎÎÏÕÎÃÅÍÅÎÔ  

Did you know that we have a Giving Garden 
here at St. Margaretôs?  Rebecca Bednar 
works hard all summer to pick the produce 
and we deliver it to local food pantries for 
distribution.  The produce must be picked 
every week and they could always use help 
with picking and delivering.  If you are inter-
ested in getting involved with this ministry, 
please contact Rebecca Bednar 
(rjbednar@earthlink.net) or Traci Scott 
(traciscott@me.com). 

3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ -ÁÙ δÔÈ 
ζȡήή ÁÍ       0ÒÁÙÅÒ Ǫ 7ÅÌÌÎÅÓÓ 7ÁÌË     
 ɛÍÅÅÔ ÁÔ 3Ô- ÒÅÄ ÆÒÏÎÔ ÄÏÏÒÓ 

ηȡήή ÁÍ        3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ ÂÅÇÉÎ    
       ÏÎ ÃÁÍÐÕÓȾÏǟ-ÓÉÔÅ ÌÏÃÁÔÉÏÎÓ 

ίΰȡήή ÐÍ       0ÉÚÚÁ ÌÕÎÃÈ ÁÔ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ   

(ÁÖÅÎȭÔ ÒÅÇÉÓÔÅÒÅÄ ÙÅÔȩ   
0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÅÍÁÉÌ 4ÒÁÃÉ 3ÃÏÔÔ ÁÔȡ  

ÔÒÁÃÉÓÃÏÔÔΐÍÅȢÃÏÍ 
ÆÏÒ Á ÓÉÔÅ ÁÓÓÉÇÎÍÅÎÔ 

-ÅÍÏÒÉÁÌ $ÁÙ 7ÅÅËÅÎÄȡ 
3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ -ÁÙ άβÔÈ  

 

ά ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅÓ /.,9ȡ 
ζȡήή ÁÍ Ǫ ίήȡήή ÁÍ 



 

   Fr. Litoõs Letter 
by The Reverend Father Lito Santos+ 

Assistant to the Rector for Pastoral Care & Christian Formation 

ÓÁÎÔÏÓΊÓÁÉÎÔÍÁÒÇÁÒÅÔÓȢÎÅÔ 

    ñWe do not lose heart. Though our outer self is wasting away, our inner self is being renewed day by day. For this light momentary 

affliction is preparing for us an eternal weight of glory beyond all comparison, as we look not to the things that are seen but to the 

things that are unseen. For the things that are seen are transient, but the things that are unseen are eternal"  (2 Corinthians 4:16ï18). 
 

The great joy and blessing of my ministry at Saint Margaretôs come from visiting with our parishioners. I relish the grace filled occasions when I visit 

especially those who are confined to their homes or facilities. I soak on the lively conversations, the rich memories they share and the occasional   

advice they generously give during those grace filled moments. I truly feel blessed every time I leave their presence. 

A significant gift that I treasure is the faith our mature parishioners manifest as they bear the challenges and burdens of advanced age and illness. The 

slow and pained movements of rising from their seat to the slow shuffle as they insist in walking with me to the entry of their homes. 
 

Some of the wonderful words they filled my ministry cup:  

ñHow is Saint Margaretôs?ò letting me know that he/she has Saint Margaretôs in his/her heart. ñWho needs prayers?ò makes me aware that they 

know their continuing work and contribution ñWhatôs new?ò indicating that they continue to be interested on our parish life.  

ñMe and Godò is a special phrase from a wheel chair bound parishioner who maintains both her strong will and humor beyond her limitations. 
 

I feel encouraged by the significant absence of complaints. They uplift me through their silent yet powerful will to take everything in with great faith. 

Those who have been given final word by their doctors and care providers even take time to prepare their final plans. They request for guidance on 

how to put together their ñCelebration of Life Liturgy.ò They indicate that they do not wish to burden their love ones with the details on the day when 

they will deal with grief and loss. They believe that preparing well is their loving gift to all those who will be left behind. 
 

We all will face the final days of our lives. In faith, we should be most ready and prepared. We must put our house in order and take care of the details 

while we still have the sharps, energy and control. Nothing should be left to chance. Our final wishes should be put in writing and documented to 

guide those who will be charged with making final arrangements when we finally transition from this life to our life hereafter.  
 

The message of Easter is eternal. In our funeral liturgy we are encouraged in faith that life is changed, not ended and so we pray: ñGive us faith to see 

in death the gate of eternal life, so that in quiet confidence we may continue our course on earth, until, by your call, we are reunited with those who 

have gone before; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amenò (BCP 493)  
 

  -Fr. Lito+ 

 

 From the Deaconõs Desk          ÂÒÕÎÏΊÓÁÉÎÔÍÁÒÇÁÒÅÔÓȢÎÅÔ 

by The Reverend Suzanne Lee Bruno                                                                                                    
       

     ò...go and tell my brothers (and sisters) to go to Galileeéthere they will see me.ó  (John 28:10)  
 

The tomb was emptyéwhere was her Lord? Mary wondered. Then to her surprise the Risen Jesus came to her in the Garden and commissioned her 
to carry the above message to his Disciples. In the first century Galilee was a thriving area, dissected by an international transportation artery, bor-
dering the Mediterranean Sea, and populated by a vast assortment of peoples and economic endeavors. Galilee is where Jesus was headed and 

where he wanted his Disciples to meet him: there was ministry to be done, needs to be met, and the Good News to be shared. 
 

The Season of Easter is fifty days and every Sunday is a ñminiò celebration of Jesusô resurrection, so the command to ñgo to Galileeò continues to 
permeate Jesusô call to us. Galilee for us may not border the Mediterranean Sea or have an international highway running through it, but our Galilee 

certainly incorporates vast needs to be met and hearts yearning for the Good News of the Risen Lord. 
 

This upcoming weekend is St. Margaretôs Day of Community Service, sponsored by our Outreach & Missions ministry: three hours on 
Saturday morning which will find us in diverse locations ministering to diverse needs: sorting clothing; organizing food; planting flowers; sharing 
fellowship, music, and crafts with the elderly; learning about Kairos prison ministryéwe will be going to Galileeéand there ñwe will see Jesus.ò 

ñégo to Galileeòé As I reflect on this past year of Outreach, we have seen and served Jesus in the needs of diverse peoples in diverse ways.  
 

Sometimes our Galilee has us physically present: serving meals at the Union County Community Shelter, 
helping on Community Service Day at various sites, working on a Habitat House, serving on a Kairos Team, 
donating blood to the American Red Cross, singing Christmas carols at retirement communities, doing con-

struction in Costa Rica.  
 

Sometimes our Galilee has us present in a concrete object or food item: chocolate chip cookies for prisoners, 
Christmas Angel Tree gifts, Operation Christmas Child boxes, donations of clothing and household items to 
Galilee Ministry, food contributions to Loaves and Fishes, meals packaged through Rise Against Hunger for 
children in Mozambique, backpacks filled with food for students at South Providence School, cards and 

favors made by the Helping Hands of our children, vegetables grown in our Giving Garden. 

Sometimes our Galilee has us present through monetary donations: H.E.L.P. Crisis Pregnancy Center, Back-

to-School Blitz, Dog Fest. 
 

Have YOU seen Jesus as you have participated in St. Margaretôs outreach projects?  Does your 
ñheart burnò when you ñgo to Galileeò in person and interact with those in need?éwhen you ponder those 
who suffer from hunger or homelessness and generously donate?...when you write a check to enable a child, 
adult, or family to have a bit of the abundance with which we live? We are a very generous church commu-
nityéand so we should be in response to Jesus who gave us his ALL and who entrusted ñhis ministryò here 

on earth to YOU and to ME. 

Assistant to the Rector for Outreach & Missions 

 

Maverick  Update: 

Maverick has been a wonderful 
addition to the office over the last 
few months.  To see the way he 
continues to grow and mature is 
amazing!  He is on track in his Ca-
nine Companion program and Dea-
con Susie continue to teach, nurture 
and guide him 
along the way. 

To see the way he 
looks at her with 
admiration and 
love is the true 
power of God 
working through 
this incredible 
ministry. 

"ÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓȟ 

May His kingdom come on earth as it is in heaven,  
                                                             - Deacon Susie  

mailto:santos@saintmargarets.net


 

 

   

¶ -ÁÒÃÈ ÎÏÔ Á ÓÔÒÏÎÇ ÍÏÎÔÈȢ  3ÈÏÒÔ 
ΗΫΰȟΪΪΪȢ .ÏÔÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÎÏ× ÄÁÙ ÉÎ ÅÁÒÌÙ 
-ÁÒÃÈ ÁǟÅÃÔÅÄ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÁÎÃÅȾÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÏÎȢ 

¶ &ÉÎÁÎÃÉÁÌ 0ÏÌÉÃÙ 2ÅÖÉÅ× ÏÆ ÒÅÄ ÌÉÎÅÄ 
ÒÅÖÉÓÉÏÎȢ  -ÏÔÉÏÎ ÍÁÄÅ ÔÏ ÁÃÃÅÐÔ ÁÓ 
ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÅÄȟ ÁÌÌ ÉÎ ÁÇÒÅÅÍÅÎÔȢ  .ÏÔÅȡ  
!ÄÏÐÔÅÄ ήȢΫβȢΫα ÁÎÄ ÔÏ ÒÅ-ÅÖÁÌÕÁÔÅ ÏÎ 
!ÐÒÉÌ Ϋȟ άΪΫβȢ 

¶ 0ÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÓÔÁǟ ÌÏÎÇÅÖÉÔÙ ÂÏÎÕÓÅÓ ÁÐȤ
ÐÒÏÖÅÄȢ 

¶ 2ÅÍÉÎÄÅÒ ÔÏ ÁÌÌ ÆÏÒ $ÁÙ ÏÆ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÏÎ 
-ÁÙ ΰÔÈȢ  %ÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÅÍÅÎÔ ÔÏ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅȢ 

¶ #ÁÐÉÔÁÌ #ÁÍÐÁÉÇÎ &ÏÌÌÏ× 5ÐȾ(ÁÎÓÅÎ 
(ÁÌÌ 6ÉÓÉÏÎ 0ÌÁÎÎÉÎÇɀÆÏÌÌÏ× ÕÐ ÅÖÅÎÔ 
ÓÅÔ ÆÏÒ -ÁÙ άΪȠ ÁÌÏÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ ÐÁÓÔ 3ÅÎÉÏÒ 
7ÁÒÄÅÎ ÄÉÎÎÅÒ ÏÎ -ÁÙ αÔÈȢ 

¶ 3ÁÆÅÔÙ 0ÒÏÃÅÄÕÒÅ ÒÅÖÉÅ×ȡ  %ÍÅÒÇÅÎÃÙ 
0ÒÅÐÁÒÅÄÎÅÓÓ ÐÌÁÎ ÃÒÅÁÔÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÖÉÅ× 
ÎÅÅÄÅÄȢ  7ÉÌÌ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔ ÔÈÅ ǢÎÁÌ ÐÌÁÎ ÁÔ 
-ÁÙ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇȢ 

¶ 6ÅÓÔÒÙ 2ÅÔÒÅÁÔ 0ÏÓÓÉÂÉÌÉÔÉÅÓȡ  3ÅÐÔȢ βÔÈ ɀ
γÔÈ ÐÒÏÐÏÓÅÄȢ 0ÈÉÌ (ÅÊÌ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÅÄ ÔÏ 
ÒÅÓÅÁÒÃÈ ÌÏÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ   

6%3429 This column has been requested 
by parishioners to inform the 
parish on votes taken at recent 
Vestry Business meetings.   

 
a view from the VESTRY 

Matthew Saunders, Vestry Oversight for Christian Education 

 

 pfeifer@saintmargarets.net 

Vestry Business meetings are held in the 
Choir Room on the 3rd Tuesday of each 
month at 7:00 pm.  *Business meeting 
minutes are kept in the church office and 
are accessible to anyone interested in 
reading more about the motions and votes 
discussed at recent meetings. 

  

Our weekly youth activities for the school year are coming to an endéEYCôs final gathering for the school 
year will be Sunday, May 7h and the last Sunday School of the school year will be on May 21st.  

Over the summer there will be periodic activities for the youth of St. Margaretôs: volunteer opportunities, 
grabbing food together, Carowinds, and more.  Keep an eye on the bulletin, weekly parish e-mail announce-
ments, and Facebook as information will be communicated through those outlets. You can also sign up for 
EYC text updates by texting ñstmyouthò to 94033 and reply ñyesò to opt in.  

Unless otherwise stated, rising 6th graders are welcome to join for all summer events.  

We want to thank our volunteers who since September have given many, many hours spending time with us 
on Sunday mornings and evenings along with retreats, and overnights at the church. Youth ministry wouldnôt 
happen without you. All of our parent support (from dinners to stepping in at youth group meetings to help 
with special events) is greatly appreciated.  

A special thanks to: Julie Jenkins and Mick Marlier for their devotion and support to middle and high school 
Sunday School and to Amber Ireland, Brandy Drake, David Rourke, and John and Ellen Whiteknight for their 
weekly commitment to being a presence at EYC and supporting the youth of St. Margaretôs in their walk with 
Christ.  

by Elizabeth Pfeifer, Assistant to the Rector for Youth Ministries 

YOUTH Spotlight  

St. Margaret's Vacation Bible School (rising 6th- graduated): Mon-Fri, July 31-Aug 4: Teen volunteers are  
invited to serve in a variety of ways at our VBS. Older teens can be group leaders while other teens support the       
different activities children go to during VBS time (games, snack, music, etc.). Teens would be needed from 8:30 
am -12:30pm daily. No cost. Visit https://stm.breezechms.com/form/7d6688 to sign up to volunteer. Please fill    
out one form for each teen volunteer. 

Episcopal Outreach Camp: (rising 7th- 9th): Sun- Wed, August 6th-9th: Episcopal Outreach Camp is a local, 
overnight outreach camp open to rising 7th-9th graders and will be held at St. Martin's Episcopal in Charlotte. 
Youth from area Episcopal Churches will gather for a few days of service, ÆÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ ÁÎÄ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐȢ 9ÏÕÔÈ ÓÐÅÎÄ ÔÉÍÅ 
ÄÏÉÎÇ Á ÖÁÒÉÅÔÙ ÏÆ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔÓ ÁÒÏÕÎÄ #ÈÁÒÌÏÔÔÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÕÒÒÏÕÎÄÉÎÇ ÁÒÅÁÓ ×ÈÉÌÅ ÁÌÓÏ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ ÓÏÃÉÁÌ  ÔÉÍÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ   
ÅÖÅÎÉÎÇÓ ɉÌÁËÅ ÐÁÒÔÙȟ ÕÐÔÏ×Î ÓÃÁÖÅÎÇÅÒ ÈÕÎÔȟ ÏÕÔ ÆÏÒ ÉÃÅ ÃÒÅÁÍȟ ÅÔÃȢɊȢ #ÏÓÔ ÉÓ ΗΫΪΪȢ                                                            
6ÉÓÉÔ ÈÔÔÐÓȡȾȾÓÔÍȢÂÒÅÅÚÅÃÈÍÓȢÃÏÍȾÆÏÒÍȾ%/#άΪΫα  ÆÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÔÏ ÒÅÇÉÓÔÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÐÁÙ ÏÎÌÉÎÅȢ                                          
1ÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓȩ #ÏÎÔÁÃÔ %ÌÉÚÁÂÅÔÈȢ  

 

          The view this month, from your Christian education vestry representative, is 

 one of looking ahead to the summer.  It even seems a little odd, most of our Sun-

day school options take a break for the summer months.  But, in the midst of that break 

is one of the most fun, biggest challenges, and spiritually rewarding opportunities we 

have.  I'm talking about getting ready for Vacation Bible School.   

    This year our program is Maker Fun Factory...and it brings together nearly all of our 

Christian education endeavors into one week.  Children, youth, and adults alike can find 

a place to participate.  We have some great volunteer leaders and we couldn't be more 

thankful for them.  Our staff of adults and their youth helpers have been great in the 

past, and we're looking to continue that this year. 

    So please, don't miss this chance to see what Christian Education at St. Margaret's is 

all about at every phase of life.  When you're signing up your kids, think about volun-

teering.  Are you a little sad because you think you're too old now to come have another 

fun week at VBS?  Maybe now you're old enough to help out and keep having a great 

time.   

  We hope to see everyone there!    - Matthew  

This summerôs VBS will become a world where curious          
kids become hands-on inventors who discover they're           
lovingly crafted by God.              

Lessons will spark creativity with interactive decoration       
and experiences. Maker Fun Factory will transform                
St. Margaretôs into a place buzzing with excitement!  

2ÅÇÉÓÔÅÒ ÏÎÌÉÎÅȡ  ÓÔÍȢÂÒÅÅÚÅÃÈÍÓȢÃÏÍȾÆÏÒÍȾÖÂÓάΪΫα 

https://stm.breezechms.com/form/7d6688
https://stm.breezechms.com/form/EOC2017

